Core Group – 6th March 2007

Minutes

Present:
Father Harney, Doug Carr, Marianne Down, Felicity Fletcher, Brendan Lally, Theresa Siverns, Andrea Whitehead, Ann Whitfield

Apologies:
Cath Hoyle

Proposed items for the forum:

World Youth Day 2008- 

MD pointed out that she had received a variety of criticism from various parishioners regarding the pilgrimage and whether it would be a ‘holiday’. Father Harney suggested that the WYD reps have a ‘person’ to who all parishioners concerns should be directed as to not ‘burden’ the WYD reps.

MD voiced concerns regarding WYD reps attendance at all of the WYD meetings. Father Harney said that the Finance committee had suggested that each Rep take ‘control’ & ownership of their own fund raising event.  This has already been discussed at a Parish WYD meeting.

Theresa gave MD Rachel Hunts name who she thought would be able to help the WYD reps in gaining funding grants.

The youth will compile a ‘World youth day pack’ including all the info given by MD at the forum, for parishioners and the info will be put on the parish web site.  

A display is to be made for both churches displaying what the youth are doing, up and coming events, a money chart etc.  Father Harney would like a display on the outside display boards at both st.anns and st.marys.

Upcoming fund raisers:

December 14th – Concert in the Victory Club, The Stocksbridge Band will be playing, Mill house green male voice choir will perform and the Parish nativity play will be performed.   – This is a huge event for the WYD funds,  

April 27th – Line dance at St.Marys.

John Wright & Doug Carr will do a 30 mile/15mile sponsored walk towards the end of June to raise money for WYD funds.

Welcome Ministry – Brendan

Brendan will talk about the ‘Welcome Ministry’ information which was discussed at the previous core group meeting.  In essence, it addressed the issue of ‘welcoming’ into church.   Theresa raised the issue that this was a thriving ministry in Portsmouth, and is perhaps lacking in the Hallam diocese.

2009 150th Anniversary of the Parish

Topic to be raised at the forum of creating a ‘sub group’ to organise the event. 

Deanery Reps feedback

Don & John have approached the members of each group to say a little about what was said at the Deanery day and what is to come from it.

Monthly Mass for married couples with renewal of Vows

This has been a past tradition at St.Ann’s and a few parishioners would like to start the event back up again.  The idea will be ‘bounced around’ at the forum.

Theresa suggested that the Parish have an ‘anniversary book’ so if parishioners can not be present at the mass they will still be part of the celebration.

200 Club

It was suggested that the 200 club may be more trouble than it was worth and there was other ways of raising the £12,000.  The issue is to be raised at the forum as some of the money raised was meant to go to the school.  Theresa feels that there would not be enough support from parents as the school only has 86 families and so would not be viable by themselves. The possibility of running the club monthly was raised as a possible compromise.

Governors for the School

Father would like to ask Parishioners if they would be interested in becoming a Governor for the school.  It is important to let parishioners know of the commitment and training involved.  The school are currently looking for a foundation governor.  Peter Neal is to talk on this topic at the forum.  

Any other items

Ceildhe – The selling of tickets need a big push at Sunday mass.  MD to sell them at 9.15 mass and 6.30 mass at St.Anns

Divine Mercy Mass – St.Marys to organise , Brendan to speak about Poland

Folk Passion – Tuesday 3rd April 7.30 at St.Anns

Liturgy - meeting needs to be arranged for the Easter readings – Dorothy to speak forum.

CAFÉ at school – 3 meetings each Wednesday starting 7th March.

Journey in faith – Perhaps this would have more interest if it was done as a whole deanery event?

Parents of 1st Communion children – It is important that when a child has made their first holy communion, there should be something in place to maintain their mass attendance and some help for the parents.

How can we influence the parents on the example that they set.  School always have a service of reconciliation through advent and lent – which parents can attend.

Use of Church Hall - The use of the church hall was mentioned – if the group is a church group, no charge is made.  Other groups pay a donation.  Concern was raised that groups may be booking the hall too far in advance.  Father Harney said that this issue is in need of review.  Theresa offered the use of the school for parish events when the hall was not available.  Brian Tonner is to be invited to the next core group meeting to discuss the current arrangements for the hall, and the possibility of changing them if there is a need to.  

Date of Next meeting: Tuesday 5th June 2007
